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 Dear Parents:    
Redeemer Spanish students have been busy!  First, let me congratulate the 10 students that participated in the FLES Spoken Language Competition on Saturday, April 16th!  Devyn Anthony, Grey Morris, Jaya Centa, Drew Roberts, Anna Scafidi, Ming Scafidi, Stuart Baker, Olivia Bassett, Delaney Ellison, & Riley Laney all scored Superior ratings!!  Categories included a one-on-one interview with a judge, skits, and dialogues!  The students worked very hard and gave up their lunch period to work with me in preparation for our competition. Thank you to our faculty and parent chaperones, Ms. Kim Cash, Dondra Ellison, and Lori Scafidi that helped us calm the nerves of these students and have fun!! We are so proud of these students for their work.  

Our culture units included a study on the largest Spanish holidays including Carnaval and la Semana Santa (holy week).  Students saw pictures of tremendous parades for both holidays with spectacular floats and costumes.  Students learned about the traditions and ceremony behind both Carnaval and la Semana Santa, created Carnaval masks, and had a food filled fiesta.  Thank you to all parents for your great recipes!  

Our Tuna and Flamenco groups had an outstanding first performance at Magnolia Gardens restaurant on Wednesday April 20th.  Flamenco dancers performed in their stunning costumes to Tu eres para mi.  Following the Flamenco performance, La Tuna Académica de Redeemer Episcopal Academy was formally inducted consistent with traditional rituals from Spain.  The Tuna performed Guantanamera & Cielito Lindo, followed by a pinning ceremony of ribbons on their capes!  Both groups will be performing publically on May 7th.  Please come out to the Eatonton Street Painting Festival at 12pm to support our Tuna!!  Flamenco dancers will participate in the Fronteras Flamenco Expo at North Atlanta High School’s Robert Shaw auditorium in Atlanta on May 7th at 4pm.  
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Please remember you can access my website using the hyperlink: https://sites.google.com/site/reaespanol/       Gracias,  Señora Cronic
What we are doing in class:

FIFTH GRADE:
Nuestro dinero.  Students are learning to name people and things they found in banks and restaurants.  They are learning how to talk about giving things to other people, and how to talk about things that happened in the PAST!  Past tense verb “gastar” or to spend.  They are learning how to use money in Spanish-speaking countries and about currency exchange rates.  Not only are 5th graders beginning on past tense verbs, but they are also learning how to use indirect object pronouns (me, te, le, nos, os, les) with the verb “dar” or to give.  
FOURTH GRADE: 
Fourth graders are learning to name things we use at the table, different kinds of fruit.  They are learning how to talk about putting and bringing things someplace.  We are working with “go” verbs Traer (to bring) and Poner (to place or put.  Students are getting good at spell changing irregular verbs in the present tense!!  This unit will also cover all different types of interrogatives such as ¿Qué?, ¿Cómo?, ¿Quién?, ¿Cuándo?, ¿Cuál?, ¿A qué?, ¿Cuántos?, ¿De qué?, ¿Cuánto?, y ¿Adónde?
THIRD GRADE:  
¿Qué hora es?  Third graders are learning how to ask and tell time.  They are learning what time of day to say different things.  They are learning how to talk about how much time someone spends doing something, and to say how many minutes are in different lengths of time.

SECOND GRADE:

Second graders completed a lesson on the fire station.  They learned names for items found in the fire station and needed to put out fires.  They also learned how to call for help and had lots of fun acting out rescue scenes! We also learned how to distinguish between the formal and informal way to ask for help.  Students learned many different expressions to ask for help and when they are appropriate.  Students are now learning about different marine life and animals!

FIRST GRADE:

First graders learned how to speak about the classes they have at school and what they do in each of them.  They learned lots of action words associated with what we do in each class.  Students are now learning about different animals we would find in a zoo and how to describe them.
KINDERGARTEN:
Kindergarten just learned school personel and where they are located in the school.  We have learned about birthdays and how to say how old we are.  Students have learned numbers to 50 and have been working on the vowel sounds of U.  Kindergarten also learned the how to count “rápido” or “despacio” (fast or slow).  

PRE-K4: 
Pre-K4 learned about los opuestos (opposites).  They learned with a song and dance left and right in Spanish.  Students are also really working on color and number words in Spanish.  We continuously  review and reinforce our action words and commands, colors, shapes, numbers 1-30, animals, family, feelings, & food.

PRE-K3:

Pre-K3 is following topic of Pre-K4 of clothing to a modified degree.   Both classes have been working hard on the Lord’s Prayer in Spanish (Padre Nuestro)  

**Pre-K3 & Pre-K4 follows same content areas; however, Pre-K4 learns more extensive vocabulary and expressions. Both classes reinforce topics they are learning in class with Mrs. Hutchings and Mrs. Arthur with respects to colors, letters (sounds), numbers, and shapes in Spanish.



Lo que de raíz se aprende nunca del todo se olvida.


Lucio Anneo Séneca


Filósofo latino.











